Statement of the DPRK Delegation  

On the 3rd cycle UPR of the Republic of Equatorial Guinea
(33rd session of UPR Working Group, 13 May 2019)
Mr. President,

My delegation warmly welcomes the delegation of the Republic of Equatorial Guinea headed by H.E. Mr. Alfonso NSUE MOKUY, Third Vice-Prime Minister of the Government in charge of Human Rights, to the 3rd cycle UPR and appreciates for its presentation of the third national report and additional information provided by the delegation today. 
We positively note that despite the difficulties caused by the economic crisis the Government of Equatorial Guinea has made sincere efforts and much progress has been registered since its 2nd UPR in 2014, including through implementation of the National Economic and Social Development Plan for Horizon 2020, the National Multi-sectoral Plan of Action for the Advancement of Women, adoption of a number of policy measures for the protection of persons with disabilities, among others. 
My delegation wishes the government of Equatorial Guinea all the best in its future endeavor for the full promotion and protection of human rights and recommends the following: 

1) To develop and fully implement the Equatorial Guinea Malaria Vaccine Initiative and share good experiences in this regard. 

2) To take further measures to increase the rate of women at vocational and university education. 

Thank you. 

